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Pok®mon and Woolworths Hero Discs 

Just a reminder that all pokemon cards and the new Woolworths hero discs are 
banned at Gladstone West State School.  I am noticing a lot more of this in our 
school.  After this week I will be directing all teachers and staff to confiscate 
these items if found.  

 

13 Reasons Why? 

As I put into last weekõs newsletter regarding issues we are having regarding use of 
technology and cyberbullying, I have also been made aware of a new show on 
NETFLIX, 13 Reasons Why? I have not personally seen it, but have heard a lot of 
discussion about it. We have placed in this newsletter some information we received 
from our Guidance Officer, Deb Foad and HEADSPACE. Please read on page 10. 

 

State School Data Roadshow 

Myself and the Deputy Principals, Terry Rudder and Cliff Daley, will be attending 
the State Schooling Data Roadshow this Thursday. Leanne Pearce, our Head of 
Curriculum, will be left in charge. 

 

P&C meeting tonight 

I encourage all parents and community members to attend tonight's meeting at 
6:30pm, as the ôFamily Fun Nightõ which is our major fundraiser will be the major 
discussion of the evening.  

1D created Puppets  
for their Technology  

They had to design 
and create a puppet 
with a moving part.  

Here are some 
photos of their 
wonderful creations.  
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     2017 TERM CALENDAR 
TERM 2 Dates   

16th May - P&C Meetingð6.30pm (Staffroom) 

22nd May - Under 8ôs Day on the Oval 

23rd May - UNSW Digital Technologies Competition 

25th May - Junior Sports Day 

26th May - Senior Sports Day 

30th May - UNSW Science Competition 

30th May - QSOðWoodwind Ensemble Visit 

2nd June - Free Dress DayðRelay for Life Team 

9th June - Gladstone District Sports DayðTAFE College 

12th June - UNSW Writing Competition 

14th June - UNSW Spelling Competition 

16th June - Family Fun Night 

22nd June - Report Cards distributed 

23rd June - Last day of Term 2 

NO Foreign Currency accepted and NO EFTPOS available  

Tuckshop operates ONLY on Wednesday, Thursday and Friday. 

2017 TUCKSHOP ROSTER 
Wednesday  

17th  May 

Tammy Honour 

Kaylene Johansen 

Brenda Lyons 

9.00amð10.30am 

9.00amð10.00am 

9.00amð 12.00pm 

Thursday 

18th May 

Shannon Natoli 

Maree Offord 

9.00amð11.00am 

9.00amð 2.00pm 

Friday  

19th May 

Adriana Du Toit 

Sandra Khalu 

Linessa Welch 

9.00amð11.00am 

9.00amð 2.00pm 

9.00amð 2.00pm 

Wednesday  

24th May 

Kaylene Johansen 

Christel Langridge 

Brenda Lyons 

9.00amð10.00am 

9.00amð11.00am 

9.00amð11.00am 

Parents please make sure when sending in 
tuckshop for both breaks that orders are put on 
separate brown paper bags for each break 



School Notices  

HOMEWORK CLUB  -  

Yearn To Learn Homework Club 

At Gladstone West SS one of our great initiatives with the support of GAICS- Gladstone Aboriginal and Islander Community 
Services is our Homework Club. This is for our indigenous students but also non-indigenous students can attend. 

This occurs every Wednesday in the SEU building from 3:15pm-4:15pm. 

If interested please collect forms from the office. 

To coincide with our Homework Club at Gladstone West State School we are lucky enough to offer the Tucka-Time 
Program. 

CQ RAICCO (Central Queensland Aboriginal and Islander Community Controlled Health Organisation) is funding the Tucka 
- Time program for Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander students and students that attend the After-School Homework Class.  

Tucka-Time is a cooking and nutrition program.   

A nutritionist will be presenting workshops about nutrition, cooking and healthy eating.  

The program will be delivered every Wednesday afternoon from 4:30pm ï 5:30pm commencing 17 May 2017 ï 21 June 
2017. 

A parent will need to collect their child from the school at the end of each session.  

Students will be visiting Woolworths as part of this program.  

Students will need to return the consent prior to commencement on Wednesday, 17 May 2017. 

If you would like any further information please do not hesitate to contact me on 0427 904 034.  

Kind regards, 

Melena McKeown 

Reminder About Before School Procedure 
 
Due to duty of care of students and students being dropped off at school early, we have put the following process 
in place. 
The following will be explicitly taught to students about before school procedures, but please remind your 
children at home. 
 
Process: 

  All students who arrive before 8:15am must sit and wait for the 8:15am bell under C Block (the Year 5 Eating 
area).   
 

  At 8:15am, a bell will ring signalling students can go out to play.  Students must wear a hat (including on the 
basketball courts) or they will be directed to remain seated under C Block. 
 

  Play spaces are as follows: 
o   Prep, Year 1 and 2: play on the covered fort below the Year 3/4 oval. 
o   Year 3 and 4: play on the Year 3/4 oval or the Year 3/4 basketball court. 
o   Year 5 and 6: play on the Year 5/6 oval or the Year 5/6 basketball court. 
 

  Students found anywhere else throughout the school between 8:00 and 8:45 are to be directed to these areas or 
to sit under C Block. 
 

  At 8:45 a bell will ring to signal the end of play time.  The teacher aides on duty will direct students to begin 
organising themselves for the day ï get a drink, fill water bottles, go to the toilet, drop off tuckshop orders, return 
borrowed books to the library etc.  Students are expected to be moving towards their allocated classroom through 
this time. 
 

  At 9:00 a bell will ring to signal the start of lesson time. 
 
*    Can I also acknowledge the staff who have voluntarily given up their time out of duty roster time to supervise 
from 8:00-8:15 am. 
 



Students and Social media or Internet 
At present we are experiencing a lot of issues regarding cyberbullying using social media on Instagram and other social 
media apps. Also students talking about things which are totally inappropriate regarding things they are watching on 
YOUTUBE. 
I understand Social media, the internet and technology is a part of our lives and becomes more and more extensive 
every day. But as parents/carers and the school we must make students aware of the positives of these but also the 
negatives. 
As a school we cannot tell you how and what to do with your child regarding this, but as soon as it comes into the school 
grounds and we are made aware of it, I will take action on this.  
This may mean suspensions, dealing with inappropriate behaviours etc.  
Please be aware even though you may think it is acceptable for your child to be exposed to this,  other parents do not 
see this appropriate for their children. Hence our problem!  
I have listed some tips below: 
#1. Ask and DiscussñThe best approach to discussing social media with your child is to open up a line of 
communication with them without judgement or consequences. Ask them about how they use social media, what they 
like, what they dislike, and what they use it for.                                                                                                                               
#2. Consider the BenefitsñCommunicating on social media is how this generation makes friends, deals with problems, 
finds jobs, and learns about whatõs going on in the world. There are limits to what should be experienced behind a 
screen and what should be done without the aid of technology, but thereõs no better way to stay informed and 
communicate with others in an instant than through social media. (Please keep in mind a child should be at least 13 
years minimum for some apps or social media the majority have 17 years old as the age limit. This would exclude any 
child from Gladstone West SS.)                                                                                                                                                              
When teaching them, we need to focus on proper use and whatõs appropriate and inappropriate. Teach them how to use 
social media effectively and educate yourself on how best to assist them. Encourage safe behaviours and habits, so 
they will be able to enjoy learning and sharing on social media, and make the communities they participate in a positive 
and enjoyable place for others.                                                                                                                                    
#3. Approaching òBullyingó -  No child wants to talk about these experiences nor do they want to identify with a child 
who is bullied. Itõs as embarrassing as it is scary. From having the bully aware that youõre a òtattle taleó to having the 
bullying worsen to the point of physical violence, the consequences of a situation not being handled the right way can 
be severe. If your child is being bullied, your first step should be to get as much information as possible while showing 
love and support.                                                                                                                                                          
#4. Enable Restrictions and Parental ControlsñUse the parental controls and just be aware what your child is 
putting on social media and what they are watching regarding YOUTUBE etc.                                                                               
I thank you in your understanding in this matter.  

 Uniform Shop                      

Shirts/Polos  $30.00 

Hats   $20.00 

Hats    $15.00 

(toggleðremaining stock) 

Combos   $30.00 

Dresses   $50.00 

Jackets   $50.00 

Track Pants  $22.00 

Opening times for 
Uniforms in 2017 

 

Monday, Tuesday, 
Wednesday  

8.30amñ9.00am 

PBL Focus:  

This weekôs PBL (Positive Behaviour Learning)  

is being ð   ñRespectfulò by: 

 

ñShowing courtesy and manners (face 
to face and onlineò 

I am SAFE 

I am RESPECTFUL 

I am RESPONSIBLE 

Sale Items 

Microfibre 
Unisex Shorts 

 

$10.00 

Social Media 

http://www.nytimes.com/2011/09/23/opinion/why-cyberbullying-rhetoric-misses-the-mark.html?_r=1&


  Yallarm News 

¸ŜŀǊƴ-ǘƻ-[ŜŀǊƴ IƻƳŜǿƻǊƪ DǊƻǳǇ  

9ǾŜǊȅ ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅ оΥлл-пΥмр 

{9¦ wƻƻƳ 

όwŜƎƛǎǘǊŀǝƻƴ ŦƻǊƳǎ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ¸ŀƭƭŀǊƳ wƻƻƳύ  

¢ǳƪƪŀ-¢ƛƳŜ ŦƻǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭǎ 

/ƻƳƳŜƴŘƛƴƎ ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅ мтǘƘ aŀȅ-нм WǳƴŜ пΥол-рΥпр 

{9¦ wƻƻƳ 

!ƴȅƻƴŜ ǿŀƴǝƴƎ ǘƻ ŀǧŜƴŘ ƴŜŜŘǎ ǘƻ ǊŜǘǳǊƴ ŀƭƭ 
ǊŜƎƛǎǘǊŀǝƻƴ  ŦƻǊƳǎΦ LƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ 
ŀƴŘ ǊŜƎƛǎǘǊŀǝƻƴ  ŀōƻǳǘ ŀƭƭ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳǎ ŀǊŜ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ŦǊƻƳ 
ǘƘŜ ¸ŀƭƭŀǊƳ wƻƻƳΦ CƻǊ ŀƴȅ ƻǘƘŜǊ ŜƴǉǳƛǊƛŜǎ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ 
ǎǇŜŀƪ ǘƻ WŀŘŜ tŜƴƎŜƭƭȅΣ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ 9ŘǳŎŀǝƻƴ 
/ƻǳƴǎŜƭƭƻǊΦ   

National Reconciliation Week 27 May - 3 June 

Each year National Reconciliation celebrates and builds on 
the respectful relationships shared by Aboriginal and Torres 
Strait Islander people and other Australians. It is a time for 
all Australians to learn about our shared histories, cultures 
and achievements, and to explore how each of us can join the 
national reconciliation journey.  

This National Reconciliation Week (NRW), we reflect on 
two significant anniversaries in our nationôs reconciliation 
journeyð50 years since the 1967 referendum and 25 
years since the historic Mabo decision. As we 
commemorate these significant milestones, we ask all 
Australians to be a part of and celebrate NRW by taking the 
next steps. 

NRW is held from 27 May to 3 June each year. Preceded by 
National Sorry Day on 26 May, NRW is bookended by two 
key events in Australiaôs history, which provide strong 
symbols for reconciliation: 

27 May 1967 ï the referendum that saw more than 90 
per cent of Australians vote to give the Australian 
Government power to make laws for Aboriginal 
and Torres Strait Islander people and recognise 
them in the census. 

3 June 1992 ï the Australian High Court delivered the 
Mabo decision, which recognised that Aboriginal 
and Torres Strait Islander people have a special 
relationship with the land. This paved the way for 
land rights or Native Title. 

Gladstone West School takes pride in promoting and 
actively being a part of the reconciliation movement. 
Some of our daily practices include proudly display our 
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander flags as well as our 
Australian flag, respectful delivery of Acknowledgement 
of Country.  This is an opportunity for anyone to show 
respect for/to Traditional Owners and the continuing 
connection of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander 
peoples have to Country. The act of being Welcomed to 
and Acknowledging Country are a continuation of 
protocols that have been practiced for thousands of years 
and are a significant element of respect. We also continue 
to celebrate significant dates and events as well as 
continue to embed Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander 
history, culture, arts and stories.   
Talking about reconciliation: 

When discussing reconciliation with students and 
children, a good place to start is to talk about key terms 
such as friendship, harmony, difference, respect, 
acceptance and understanding, and how these elements 
already function in our everyday lives. 

Some starting points to ask students and children when 
discussing reconciliation: 

¶ What does reconciliation mean? 

¶ Why would there be multiple definitions for 
óreconciliationô that make sense? 

¶ What ingredients make a good relationship?   

¶ What makes you feel pride (both in oneself and 
those around you) and what happens when you 
feel disrespected? 

¶ Why is it important to respect others? 

¶ How can we learn from each other? 

¶ What can we learn from history? 

¶ Why is it important to learn from history? 



Late ArrivalðStudents arriving 
at school after 9.00am must sign 
in at the office, before continuing 
to their classroom.  It is preferred 
that parents/caregivers sign 
students in and include the reason 
for the late arrival.  

 

Early DepartureðFrom time to 
time, parents/caregivers may need 
to collect their students from 
school prior to the formal end of 
the school day.  Students must be 
collected from the Admin office 
area.  Students must be signed out 
by a parent/caregiver, or by a 
responsible adult nominated by the 
parent/caregiver.  Students cannot 
sign themselves out of the school. 

Arrival/Departure Breakfast Club      2018 Prep Enrolments 

Breakfast Club 
continues again in 
2017 at the SEP on 
Tuesday, Wednesday 
and Thursday.  

Parents please note 
that the start time for 
Breakfast Club is now 
8.00am.  Parents 
please inform the 
SEP if  your child has 
any food allergies. 

Enrolment forms for 2018  will 
be available from the Admin 
Office in week 3. Student 
details will be required when an 
enrolment form is given out. 
Eligible students for Prep for 
2018 must turn five on or 
before 30 June 2018. 

Completed enrolment forms 
are to be returned to the school 
office. We need to sight 
Original Birth Certificates when 
enrolment forms are returned. 
Enrolment forms will not be 
accepted without the Birth 
Certificate. Enrolment 
management conditions apply. 

School Safety          Medication        Volunteers  

Attention Parents 

Parents are not to be driving into the 
school via the Quoin Street entrance 
or the boles street entrance to drop 
off or pick up students.   

This is reserved only for Students 
with Disabilities who have 
arrangements already put in place or 
sometimes students with a major 
injury requiring drop off which has 
been approved by the principal.   

No other vehicles are to drive into the 
school as student safety is 
compromised. 

Thank you. 

Parents/caregivers are reminded that 
all medication given to students at 
school must be prescribed by a 
doctor, a medication form must be 
completed and medication stored at 
reception where it will be 
administered to students.  Parents 
are asked to ensure a CURRENT 
green medical authorisation form is 
completed. 

 

EPIPENS 

Please make sure you have replaced 
any Epipens that may be out of date.  
These are stored at the office (unless 
alternative arrangements have been 
made).  A new green form must also 
be completed for 2017, at the office.  
Please update any action plans and 
contact details at the office if needed. 

Any parents wanting to 
volunteer in their child/
renôs classroom or 
Tuckshop must come 
down to the office and 
fill in a new Volunteers 
form for the 2017 Year. 
All Volunteers must sign 
in at the office and 
collect a lanyard to be 
worn while in the school 
grounds.  

Lost Property 
We have the following items currently at the Admin Office for collection: 

Î Hairbands x2 

Î Watches x4 

Î Glasses x4 

Î Glasses Cases x2ðno glasses enclosed 

Î Sunglasses x1 

Î Necklace 

There is also a number of items in our Lost Property Box which is located outside the Admin 
Office. 



SEP News 

Hyperlink to the Disability Review 

http://education.qld.gov.au/schools/disability/qld-disability-review.html 

Family Fun NightðMajor Raffle 

http://education.qld.gov.au/schools/disability/qld-disability-review.html


P & C News 
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

The P&C Association needs volunteers in the 
following areas: 
 
Fundraising ï  Volunteers are required to set up 
and run the Fatherôs Day Stall in September. Work 
on this activity usually starts towards the end of 
Term 2. Contact gwssfundraising@gmail.com if 
you can help. 
 
Grants ï We have a Grants Officer and lots of 
ideas, but need help. Contact us at 
gwssgrants@gmail.com if you are interested. 
 
Communications ï Advertising P&C activities in 
School Newsletter and on Facebook. 

 
 
 
 
 

The P&C Association has restarted this group to 
support our school Library.  
 
Are you interested in being a book coverer?  
 
If book covering isnôt for you, weôre also looking for 1-2 
volunteers to help run Scholastic Book Club (we have 
1 volunteer already) ï starting this Term. Please 
contact us via email at gwssfundraising@gmail.com   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Preparations for Family Fun Night are underway. Please get involved with your class/es 
fundraising activities. This is our major fundraising event of the year and funds raised are 
used to enhance facilities and resources for our children. 
 
Last week, each family received a book of raffle tickets for the Major Raffle. On Page 7 of 
the Newsletter is a detailed description of the options of the Major Prize.  
 
 
 

Thank you to everyone that supported 
our Motherõs Day Stall last week.  We 
hope all our mums had a wonderful 
Motherõs Day on Sunday. 

Our monthly P&C meeting will be held on Tuesday 16th May in 
the staff room. We're getting ready for Family Fun Night so 

ideas and assistance will be greatly appreciated. 

Meeting starts at 6.30 pm. Everyone is welcome to attend. 

mailto:gwssfundraising@gmail.com
mailto:gwssgrants@gmail.com
mailto:gwssfundraising@gmail.com


 School Athletics Carnival 

For Sale by TenderðHansa Chipper 

PrepðYear 3 Sports Day 

Thursday 25th May  

9.00ð9.10ðAssemble on Oval 

9.15ð11.00ðRotations 

11.00ð11.40ðLunch 

12.00ð1.30ðSprints 

1.30ð2.00ðAfternoon Break 

2.00ð3.00 Prep to Year 3 back to Classrooms 

Year 4ðYear 6 Sports Day 

Friday 26th May 

9.00ð11.00ðSprint Finals & 200m Finals 

11.00 ï11.40ðLunch 

11.45ð1.30ðRotations 

1.30ð2.00 Afternoon Break 

2.00ð3.00ðRelay & Presentations 

 

Gladstone West State School currently has a Hansa Chipper available for sale by tender.  Tenders will 
be accepted from 8am Monday 15th May until 3pm Thursday 25th May 2017. No tender will be 
accepted after this time.  The item is in good condition and offered on an ñas isò basis only. It can be 
inspected by arrangement with the school between Monday 15 May and Wednesday 24 May 
2017.  Please call 4979 7333 to organise a suitable time.  Tender documents are available from the 
School Office and can be emailed if requested. 

Following are the postponed events due to the rain last week: 

12 Year Girls Shot Put ï Friday 19th May 11:00am 

10/11/12 Year Girls Discus ï Wednesday 17th May 3:15pm 




